
  

ITEM # ____14___ 
DATE:    06-26-18   

 

COUNCIL ACTION FORM  

  

SUBJECT:  GRAND AVENUE EXTENSION FUNDING AGREEMENT WITH IOWA 
DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND LAND STEWARDSHIP 

  

BACKGROUND:  

 

The City of Ames has been awarded a grant in the amount of $100,000 through a 
competitive application process administered by the Iowa Department of Agriculture 
and Land Stewardship (IDALS). This agreement is through the Water Quality 
Initiative Program. This program was established in order to assess and reduce 
nutrients in the state’s watersheds, including sub-watersheds and regional 
watersheds, with the goal of establishing and administering projects to reduce 
nutrients in surface waters from non-point sources in a scientific, reasonable, and 
cost-effective manner. This grant applies to the extension of Grand Avenue from its 
terminus across Squaw Creek to S 16th St. 
 
The City of Ames plans to incorporate stormwater quality BMPs to capture much of the 
runoff draining to and from the site, staying committed to support of, and leadership in, 
improving and protecting water quality. The current storm sewer system discharges 
directly to Squaw Creek with little to no detention and/or treatment. The proposed 
stormwater wetland will provide significantly more treatment and detention than 
required for the extension project. This wetland will greatly improve conditions from 
the existing condition, even with the extension project factored in.  
 

This project will have a bid letting through the Iowa DOT and a local contribution 
minimum of 20 percent of eligible project costs, which is being met and exceeded 
through the City’s G.O. Bond and MPO funding. 
 

The Grand Avenue Extension continues to be included in the Capital 
Improvements Plan (CIP) with funding identified since FY 2013/14 and continuing 
through FY  2018/19. Funding shown in the CIP 19 includes $7,700,000 in G.O. 
Bonds; $4,300,000 in MPO/STP Funds; and $3,450,00 in Federal/State Grant Funds. 
In general, construction is anticipated to commence in F Y  2018/19 with hopeful 
completion in 2020. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

ALTERNATIVES:  

 

1. Approve the Iowa Department of Agriculture and Land Stewardship funding 
Agreement for the Grand Avenue Extension in the amount of $100,000. 

 

These funds are included in the $3,450,000 of federal/state funding for the Grand 
Avenue Extension Project reflected above.  

  

2. Reject the Agreement. 
 
MANAGER'S RECOMMENDED ACTION:  

 

 Approval of this agreement with the IDALS must happen before moving forward with 
construction of this project in the 2018 construction season. Delay or rejection of this 
agreement could require additional funding. 
 
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council 
adopt Alternative No. 1, as noted above. 
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